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Think Spring

LPNA 2010 Officers and Committee Chairs: From left to
right, Gertrude Beal, Lauren Smith, Jeremy Sarine, Palmer
Mclntyre, Virginia Driscoll, Joyce Eury, Frank Brooks, Bill
Eckard, Elizabeth Link, Michael VanPatter, Stephanie
McGovern, and Bill Schneider. Not pictured - Carrie Little,
Charlotte Barnes, and Patti Eckard.

THE LINDLEY PARK NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER

ROLANE REMAKE

KoTis PROPERTIES CONTACTED LPNA'S ZONING CHAIR, BiLL
SCHNEIDER AND REQUESTED A MEETING TO DISCUSS REDEVELOPING
THE OLD ROLANE PROPERTY. THE PROPERTY IS CURRENTLY ZONED
HI (HEAVY INDUSTRIAL) AND KOTIS IS REQUESTING A DOWN ZONE TO
PDI (PLANNED DEVELOPMENT IN FILL). THIS WOULD ALLOW A
MIXED USE OF RESIDENTIAL AND NON-RESIDENTIAL DEVELOPMENT.

TO SUPPORT THEIR REQUEST KOTIS ADDED SEVERAL CONDITIONS.
THEY INCLUDE: LIMITED USE RESTRICTING CERTAIN TYPES OF BUSI-
NESS, RESTRICT HEIGHT LIMITS TO SIX STORIES ON THE PROPERTY
FACING OAKLAND AVE., RESTRICT HEIGHT LIMITS TO THREE STORIES
ON THE PROPERTY FACING HIATT ST., AT LEAST 2.25 ACRES OR
40,000 sQ FT WILL BE RESERVED FOR NON-RESIDENTIAL., AND 51%
OF THE ORIGINAL STRUCTURE WILL BE PRESERVED OR RENQVATED AS
ECONOMICALLY FEASIBLE.

MARTY KOTIS STATED THAT THIS PROPERTY QUALIFIES FOR CERTAIN
TAX CREDITS AND THAT MAKES THE DEVELOPMENT, AT THIS TIME,
FINANCIALLY AFFORDABLE. HE SAID THAT GRANITE COUNTERTOPS
AND STAINLESS STEEL APPLIANCES WOULD DRIVE THIS INTO A HIGHER
END COMPLEX. WHEN ASKED IF HE WOULD BE THE DEVELOPER HE
POINTED OUT THAT HIS COMPANY IS A COMMERCIAL DEVELOPER AND
THAT HE WOULD MOST LIKELY SELL THIS TO A RESIDENTIAL DEVELOP-
ER. BECAUSE OF THE TAX CREDIT AND FINANCING  CONTINUED oN PG 11
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Giving You a Change of Space!
Residential Interior Painting

Owner always on site!

336-292-8565

theladies@anewviewpaint.com

First Moravian
Church

304 S. Elam Ave., Greensboro
336-272-2196
www.greensboromoravian.org

“In essentials, unity;
in nonessentials, liberty;
in all things, love.”

Sunday School for all ages, 10 am
Worship, Children’s Church, 11 am

Come worship
with your neighbors!

From the Chair
Bill Eckard

The Lindley Park
Neighborhood Association
held their annual election at
the January 26th general
meeting. As you can see in
the column to the right we have some
new board members. | want to welcome
them to the board and look forward to the
coming year.

In 2009 our neighborhood successfully
defeated the high density development
proposed for the corner of Elam and
Spring Garden St. We supported Sarah,
owner of Lindley Park Grill, on her pro-
posed new restaurant located in the old
print shop on Spring Garden St.. Several
conversations were held with neighbors
living on Walker Ave. and the Greensboro
Transit Authority regarding eliminating or
changing bus route #9 on Walker Ave.
This still an ongoing conversation with no
decisions as of yet.

Our neighborhood's main concern for
2010 will remain zoning. With the new
PDO proposed by the Greensboro
Planning Department and likely to be
adopted by the City Council we will face a
whole new set of guidelines for develop-
ment.

We have a new pair of Coyotes living
in Lindley Park. Margaret Louis, who lives
on Camden Rd., has two coyotes that
show up at night in her backyard. This
has been going on for several weeks.
Margaret has called animal control and is
working on a solution.

We would like to again thank Bestway
for their contribution to the general meet-
ing door prizes. Thank you also goes to
Fishbones for the gift certificate and
Kiosco for their continuing support.

Also, thank you to Michael VanPatter
and Glen Perkins for developing our new
Web site www.lindleyparknc.weebly.com.
(this is a temporary access to the web
site). This site is certainly user friendly
and it will link you to our Facebook page.
Incidentally, we have over 500 friends on
our Facebook page. Please check out
both sites.

NEIGHBORHOOD

ASSOCIATION OFFICERS

CHAIR FIRST VICE CHAIR
Bill Eckard Michael VanPatter
bill@billeckard.com Michaelvanpatter@gmail.com
632.1448 207.1977
SECRETARY TREASURER

Lauren Smith Paimer Mcintyre
smellyd@yahoo.com mcintyrepalmer@gmail.com
855.7657 854.4080
PARLAMENTARIAN PARKS & REC.
Virginia Driscoll Barry Goldman
dachelmama@yahon com goldmab@gcsnc.com
8555233 852.1849

PUBLIC WORKS PUBLIC SAFETY

Joyce Eury Stephanie McGovern
eury1234@belisoulh.net scdecker24@hotmail.com
2927129 207.0319

SOCIAL CO-CHAIR SOCIAL CO-CHAIR

CARRIE LITTLE Charlotte Barnes
CRLITTLE@TRIAD.RR.COM mwgmom3@msn.com
854.0503 2946344

WAYS & MEANS ZONING

Frank BROOKS Bill Schneider

bschneider@peppermoon
catering.com: 218.0085

fbooks@triad.rr.com
708.0479

NEWSLETTER NEWSLETTER
EDITOR ADVERTISING
By Committee Matli Eckerd
bill@billeckard.com patti.eckard@gmail com
632.1448 632 1448

DISTRICT 1 REP DISTRICT 2 REP

Open Jeremy Sarine
jsarine@gmail.com
587.4502
DISTRICT 3 REP DISTRICT 4 REP
Stephen Johnson Gertrude Beal
sjohnson@rpm-data.com gbeal@guilford.edu
2751781 299.8847
NEWSLETTER ENVIRONMENT
DISTRIBUTION Elizabeth Link
Susan Taaffe ezlink@yahoo.com
susantaaffe@bellsouth.net 2734672
297 0306

CHIAR EX OFFICIO
Susan Taalle

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING

Columns is published by the Lindley Park Neighborhood
Association. More than 1200 households receive hand -
delivered copies. Issues are also posted on our Web
site, www.lindleyparknc.weebly.com and copies can be
picked up at several locations listed inside.Publishing is
January/February, March/April, May/June, July/August/
September/October,November/December.

Deadline for ads is the 10th day of the month prior to
publication. Ads cost $35 per issue. Ad size is 1/6 of a
page, or 2.5 inches by 5 inches. The editor of the
Columns reserves the right to edit as needed.

For more information, or to place an ad, contact Patti
Eckard at Patti.Eckard@gmail.com or 632.1448

2 LINDLEY PARK NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION



Corporate Events | Theme Parties | Wedding Reception
Rehearsal Dinners | Buffet Dinners | Plated Dinners | Box Lunches
Barbeques & Picnics | Full-Service Bars | Hors d’Oeuvres

1068 Boulder Road | Greensboro NC 27409

Phone 336.218.8858 | www.PepperMoonCatering.com

Master
Electrician

30 Years Experience
Local References
Licensed, Bonded,
and Insured

Our specialty is older home
repair and installation

Mack Melvin
273-9348

Winter Information from the Guilford County
Cooperative Extension

Eastern Bluebird

The eastern bluebird has made a wonderful comeback in our area, the
result of efforts to reestablish nesting sites. Now is the time for you to put up
a nest box or clean out an existing box. If you enjoy doing woodworking
projects, you can find plans online to build your own, or the Soil and Water
Conservation Office at 375-5401 has boxes for sale at just $15. Bluebirds
will start to scout out nesting sites in February, with the first brood of young
hatching in March. After the first youngsters have left the nest, clean out the
box once again as it is not uncommon to have two or three broods per year.

The habitat you are most likely to find bluebirds in are large open fields,
or meadows surrounded by trees. When hanging your nest box, mount your
box four to six inches high on a post facing the entrance towards the near-
est large tree. If more than one box is going to be hung, make sure you
space them at least 100 yards apart; bluebirds are very territorial.

Ornamentals:

Why You Shouldn't Top Trees

Topping is the random cutting of tree branches that result in the removal
of a large portion of the tree's canopy and creates wounds the tree is unable
to seal properly.

Topping Stresses Trees-

Since topping removes 50-100% of the tree's leaf bearing crown, the tree
needs to put out a new crop of leaves as soon as possible or it will literally
starve. If a tree does not have enough stored energy reserves to do this, it
will be seriously weakened and may die.

Topping Creates Hazards-

When a tree is topped it produces multiple branches that are weakly
attached and grow quickly. Unfortunately these new branches are prone to
breaking, especially during windy conditions. This is ironic since many peo-
ple see topping as a way to make trees safer, when this practice actually
creates more hazards.

Topping Makes the Tree Ugly-

Topping destroys the natural form of a tree and without the majority of its
canopy; the tree appears disfigured and mutilated. A topped tree will never
fully regain its natural form.

Large, open pruning wounds make trees more vulnerable to insect and dis-
ease infestations.

Topping Causes Decay-
Proper pruning cuts allow the tree to properly seal the wound. Otherwise
interior wood is exposed that begins to rapidly decay. continued on page 4
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continued from PG 3
Topping Is Expensive-

If a topped tree survives it will
require more frequent pruning due
to the rapid new growth and is more
likely to be damaged by storms. If
the tree dies as a result of topping
the cost of removal can be very
expensive.

If you would like to receive the
extension office's monthly email
newsletter, please sign up at

www.guilfordgardenanswers.org

Reprinted with permission from Guilford County
Cooperative Extension

Want to try traditional,
scientifically-investigated,
natural supplements?

164
e //// /////;/'//

Prepared and concentrated
under strict Belgium regulations in Europe

Hand delivered in Lindley Park!
Reduced Side Effects ©

The co-active ingredients in natural
supplements are the way our ancestors
reduced side effects
In addition to well-known remedies such as
Ginkgo and Ginseng, our researchers have
identified many other scientifically
investigated, traditional plant products.

Learn more & order at
paranatura.ning.com

www.paranatura.org
Or call 292-5661 for brochure

Support Lindley’s
Auditorium

Lindley is raising funds for a spe-
cial effort to enhance and rejuvenate
our beautiful, historic auditorium.

For those who have been inside the
auditorium, you know how truly beau-
tiful this space is, and you may also
know how great the need is to
improve the acoustics and its
appearance.

As neighbors to this wonderful
school, you can help us meet our
fundraising goal by purchasing deli-
cious Otis Spunkmeyer cookies, pret-
zels, or coffee cakes from any stu-
dent.

Our sale will kick off March 8th
and end March 23rd. Cookies will be
delivered in April. If you would like
to support this important project or
have any questions, please contact
Palmer Mclintyre at 854-4080 or
mcintyrepalmer@amail.com.

Enwronmental
Solutions Group

An Energy Efficient Home cosis less
to operate, is healthier for your family

and the earth, and is worth more at resale.

Energy Use Analysis
Green/LEED Building
Indoor Air Quality

336.373.1538

www.esgtesting.com

Temporary Access
to Lindley Park

website
www.lindleypark.weebly.com

Nobody Knows Your Neighborhood
Better than your Neighbor!

For exceptional Service, Knowledge,
Integrity and Results—please give me a call.

Patti Eckard, REALTOR® CRS, GRI, SRES

RE/MAX REALTY CONSULTANTS
2621 Beechwood St.

Tel: 339-5927

Email: Patti.Eckard@gmail.com
Website: www.PattiEckard.com
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HAIR AND NAIL SALON

1716 Suite A Spring Garden Street
Greensboro NC 27403

336.373.0095

areyoujadorable.com

4 LINDLEY PARK NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION




el

DEVELOP & TEST EXIT
STRATEGY IN CASE OF FIRE

Family safety in the event of a fire
is, of course, a top priority for all
homeowners. However, many don’t

‘have a plan. It's important to put a

plan in place before a fire occurs.
Knowing and executing the plan
calmly is essential to making sure
all family members exit the home
with as little trauma as possible.
Here's a checklist to get your fire-
safety plan started.

Choose two ways to exit. Map out
a floor plan of your house and
determine a main escape route and
alternative route for every room.

Establish a designated meeting
place. Instruct all members of the
household to meet outside the
home at a safe place and a good
distance away from the house.

Practice your plan. Review your
escape routes with a scheduled fire
drill at least once every six months.
Sound the alarm and ask family
members to execute the plan as if
there was a real fire. Make sure
adults in the home are assigned
small children or family members
with special needs.

Speed above treasures. Don'’t
attempt to bring all your posses-
sions with you at the time of a fire.
And do not re-enter the house. If
you encounter smoke or flames,
crawl to the closet exit. Touch the
door first. If it feels hot, choose an
alternate exit. Exit the house and
then call 911.

Stop, Drop and Roll. If your cloth-
ing catches fire, stop running, drop
to the ground and roll until the fire is
out. This strategy can prevent seri-
ous injury.

Ricky Matson Master Plumber

R&B Plumbing, LLC.

Custom Residenl Service
Commercial Service

Licenced, Insured
Bonded NC # 23789

Office & Fax (336) 852-3492
Cellular: (336) 404-1669

4016 Sedgehill Court
Greensbhoro NC 27407

4 Y
University Animal Hospital
of Greensboro, LLC

— A FULL-SERVICE VETERINARY HOSPITAL —
e Surgery & Dental  House Calls  Boarding * Specialty Diets
* Grooming ¢ Chiropractic Care * Ultrasound for Pain Management

1607-B W. Friendly Ave. (near Ham’s)...279-1003

NOW OFFERING CANINE INFLUENZA VACCINE

@ CHRISTINE E. HUNT, DVM ¢ LARA HERTWECK, DVM

k- Yy

<) ZUMBA Has Arrived!

fIINESS
LINDLEY REC CENTER - Thursdays @ 6pm

Ditch the Workout, Join The PARTY!
Grab a friend and drop in for a FREE class!

Home Improvement & Handyman Services

Quuality You Can See...
Prices You Can Smile About

707-3458

' &
15 Years Experience &

* Pressure Washing  « Drains Unclogged
- Decks « Int\Ext Painting
- Concrete Surfaces - Fixtures Installed
« Flooring Installed « Bath & Kitchen
* Light Plumbing Remodels

HOMEWORX

COLUMNS JANUARY/FEBRUARY 2010
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Lindley Elementary
Starting a School Garden

The Lindley Elementary PTA was awarded a grant from Syngenta’s Community Grant Program to start a school gar-
den! A committee of parents, staff and volunteers will break ground this spring to establish a vegetable and herb gar-
den along with plantings of fruit trees and vines. Based loosely on the “Edible Schoolyard” model, Lindley’s garden
will be a tremendous resource for children to learn about how food is grown and how delicious fresh fruits and veg-
etables are to eat! As a Title | school (more than 60% of the students are on free/reduced lunch), many of Lindley’s
students do not have access to garden fresh vegetables and this garden will provide their first experience to learn
how to grow, harvest and enjoy their own food.

Students will help with garden care, including planting, weeding, watering, and harvesting. Volunteers offer hands-on
instruction in the garden for students. Stewardship of the garden will be the responsibility of the volunteer committee,
along with help during the summer months from Hope Chapel, which meets in the school's auditorium.

We may even be able to “sell” some of our harvest at a school-based farmer’s market!

We welcome help from neighbors! If you are interested in helping establish the garden, teaching classes, steward-
ship or donating materials or tools, please contact Palmer Mcintyre at 854-4080 or mcintyrepalmer@gmail.com.

Lindley Park Massage o,«-f““ e

Therapy 4 % =MI
" é PEST MANAGEMENT SYSTEMS INC.

«Waking Up Greensborom

Tate Street
Coffee House

Gourmet Coffees,

Fuli Service:

® Pest Control
e lermite Control
e Moisture Control

SWEDISH / DEEP TISSUE
CHAIR MASSAGE

Excellent Espresso Drinks,
Deliciouys Desserts

SCOTT MACMILLAN, LMBT #7561

336-272-4400

CONVENIENTLY LOCATED IN
LINDLEY PARK
BY APPOINTMENT ONLY
MORNINGS. MON-WED-FRI

Join us for Sunday morning jazz
For a complete listing of our

8AM TO NOON
EVENINGS. MON-TUE-WED-THU
7:30PM
SOME SATURDAY AVAILABILITY
OuT-CALLS

BROCHURE UPON REQUEST
336-312-1060

334 South Tate Street
Mon.-Sat. 7 am - 11 pm
Sun. 8 am - 11 pm

Owned and Operated
by Your Lindley Park Neighbor

services, visit our website:

www.pestmgt.com
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Countdown to Census Day:

Be a Part of History — Participate in the 2010 Census

You can make history in 2010 by participating in the 2010 Census. Completing
and returning your form is one of the most important ways you can contribute to

society this year. Conducted every 10 years, the census provides more than a 3 N 3
population count. It provides a new portrait of America —shining light on how our HO]. E C HA[ E L
nation has changed in the past decade and what our communities need to pros- INTFE CITY. FUH THE THY.

per for the next 10 years. Census data inform critical political and funding deci-
sions on the national, state and local level, as well as provide benefits to busi-
nesses, social service and non-profit organizations and many others.

Why the 2010 Census is important
The 2010 Census will provide a vital snapshot of our nation’s growing and a new missional christian
changing population and demographics. Every year, the federal government dis- community meeting at
tributes more than $400 billion to tribal, state, and local governments based on
census data. Census data guide local planning decisions, including where to
provide additional social services, establish child-care and senior centers, and
build new roads, hospitals, schools and job training, and community centers.
Census data also are used to reapportion congressional seats to states and
assure proper district representation.

Lindley Elementary School,
Sundays at 10:30am

www.hopechapelgreensboro.org

C\STER S

Jewelry & Gifts

How to Participate
Participation in the 2010 Census is easy, important and safe. One of the short- i :

est census forms in history, the 2010 Census form asks 10 questions and takes
about 10 minutes to complete. Census forms will be mailed or delivered to
households in March 2010, and every household in the United States should
complete its census form upon receipt. Responding immediately by mailing back
your form is the most efficient way to complete the census. Census workers will
visit households that do not return the forms to take a count in person. They can
be identified by a census badge and bag.

Questionnaire Assistance Centers (QAC) will be available to assist those unable
to read or understand the census form, and a Language Assistance Guide also
will be available in 59 languages at all QAC locations. For QAC locations near
you, go to 2010census.gov. continued on page 9

Have you been wondering,

“How much is my home worth?” Sterling Silver
Amber
Find out today by visiting us online at: Turquoise

www.LindleyParkHouseValue.com Gift Cards

ae
)
i Andy Leung 330 Tate Street
l[[JLk::l-%,, (336) 508-1111 KELLER 336a57e4 388e9
AndyLeung@kw.com WILLIAMS@ DA

REALTY Mon-Sat 10-6:30
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Lindley Park Home Sales
Stay Strong in 2009

Patti Eckard, Realtor®, CRS, GRI, SRES

As you can see from the table below, I've been tracking home sales in our neighborhood since 2000. Each year, |
am amazed at our ability to increase home values in Lindley Park when other areas of the City are struggling.
Despite a shaky economy last year, stricter guidelines from mortgage lenders and a larger inventory of houses on the
market, Lindley Park held its own. Prices ranged from $60,000 for a 1930s home with 3 bedrooms, 1 bath in bad
condition to $298,000 for a new home (in fill) built in 2008 with 4 bedrooms, 3 full and 1 half baths. Sellers averaged
68 days on the market and were able to get, on average, 96% of their list price.

If you look to the column showing “Closed Price, Dollars per Square Foot (CP $/SF) you will see that the amount
decreased from $116 CP$/SF to $115 CP$/SF. But, the average size of our houses that sold in 2009 increased to an
average of 1,571SF. Many of the houses that sold in 2009 were 1 %z or 2 story homes vs. a majority of smaller 1
story houses that have sold in years past. So, please keep in mind, on average, the larger the house, the less expen-
sive, per square foot.

This year will prove to be another challenging one for many home sellers in Lindley Park. Even with the $8,000
first time home buyer’s credit or the $6,500 credit for a current homeowner who’s owned a home for 5 yrs and wants
to buy another one — home sales are getting off to a slow start. Many potential home buyers are finding it harder to
qualify for a loan — so there are fewer buyers out shopping for a new house. Add to that the cold, wet and snowy
weather — and you have a recipe for frustrated home sellers. But — take heart — spring is almost here and Lindley
Park is at its best in the springtime. Dogwood and azaleas blooming, neighbors walking their dogs, children playing in
the park area, make Lindley Park special. So, if you are planning on selling your home in 2010, use this cold gloomy
time to get your home improvements finished, tighten up your pricing strategy — and be prepared to have your
patience tested.

TK . Bver | BER | #rol] | ¥ R=if | Paarage | Ve List LP Closed CH 8] T
Howes | SAFT Eaths | Baths | Spaces | Enilt | Price SISE ) Price 5L
(2094 | 21 1595 | 3 1 1940 [ §132235 | $89 | $12558% | $66 |51
24901 | 3% 1557 | 3 1 1941 | $13947% 2 134 164 g | 71
(2992 | 29 341 | 3 i 1945 %136.“1 '%ﬁ %133.-3-5-1 §z ES
2943 | 3% 1#4s |3 1 1 1 Tadz | $135572 | $199 | $134.105 | §9% | 79
29004 | 29 1455 | 2 1 1 1 Tadd | $1d5,436 | 194 | $195244 | F102 | 74
2495 | 54 1403 | 3 2 1 1 1947 | $15525% | $195 | $151975 | £1903 | 7
[ 2006 | da 3%2_| 3 2 a5z | 1z 1da | $11a | $1ss11s | 116 ] ds
(2097 | 34 45 | 3 1 944 | $164723 | $115 $9,048 s | &
2095 | 44 1443 | 3 2 aid | 171,177 4 66635 | 117 | 7
2008 | 3% 1571 | 2 E 295 73 205 ? ! %_'_?z,on [£103 | %8

WOODWORKS HARDWOOD FLOORING B iNeleey-PaFK-ANNvak
Installation and refinishing Eastep-Eqg-HUNS

SatuPeye-Appik-3

_ LiNdese-& SppNgWood

Shea Prine Carol Groover For more information contact Charlotte
Barnes at mwgmom3@msn.com or

707-2919 580-0978 Carrie Little at crlittle@triad.rr.com.

Also, check our facebook page for
more information.
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continued from PG 7

Who Should Participate

Every person living in the United States must be counted in the 2010 Census -
including people of all ages, races, ethnic groups, citizens and noncitizens. The
information you provide on your census form is confidential. By law, the U.S.
Census Bureau cannot share respondents’ answers with anyone, including
other federal agencies and law enforcement entities. All Census Bureau employ-
ees take an oath of nondisclosure and are sworn for life to protect the confiden-
tiality of the data. The penalty for unlawful disclosure is a fine of up to $250,000
or imprisonment of up to five years, or both.

Watch for Your Census Form in March and Be a Part of History!

March 2010 is an important month for our country and community. The 2010
Census form will be delivered or mailed to households across the United States
in March, ang you can make history by filling out and returning your census
form as soon as it arrives. Please watch for your census form and respond
immediately by mailing it back. Census workers will visit households that do not
return the forms to take a count in person. They can be identified by a census
badge and bag.

Every person living in the United States must be counted in the 2010 Census —
including people of all ages, races, ethnic groups, citizens and noncitizens. Your
participation is vital and helps to provide a new portrait of America — illustrating
our nation’s growing and changing population and demographics.

Easy. Important. Safe.

Participating in the census is easy, important and safe. One of the shortest cen-
sus forms in history, the 2010 Census form takes about 10 minutes to complete.
By law, the U.S. Census Bureau cannot share respondents’ answers with any-
one, including other federal agencies and law enforcement entities. All Census
Bureau employees take an oath of nondisclosure and are sworn for life to pro-
tect the confidentiality of the data. The penalty for unlawful disclosure is a fine of
up to $250,000 or imprisonment of up to five years, or both.

Lindley Park Neighborhood Association asks for your participation in 2010. Look
for your 2010 Census form in March and return it upon receipt. Join us in help-
ing to make our community a brighter place by participating in the 2010 Census.

LINDLEY PARK HOME & LAWN SERVICE

Home Service
Roof-Washing

Lawn Services
Mowing (as low as $30)

Shrubbery Gutter-cleaning
Over-seeding Minor carpentry
Aerating Window-washing
Edging Leaf-mulching or removal

Doug Willard

Cell: (336) 908-1425 Home: (336) 656-3622

References provided upon request

Gene's
Barber Shop

2412 Spring Garden St.

Established in 1956 - 50 years

of service to the neighborhood.

Walk-ins welcome or call for an
appointment.

299.8669

Tuesday - Friday 8:00-6:00pm
Saturdays 7:30-3:00pm.
At Your Service; Frank

Dorrity, Ben Ma, Jim Nelson,

Bill Young & John Ma

un
w
—
=z
*
1
-
-

ShAHDLe -

HOMEMASDE

FREE Wi-Fi
HOMELAND CREAMERY
ICE CREANM
MON-FRI: 7AM-6PM
SAT 7AM-2PM
SUN: SAM-2pM

1332 SPRING GARDEN ST.
MERT TO HOLLIDAY'S EARDWALL)
TEL: 535 2T2 5180
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Lindley Park Neighborhood Association General Meeting Minutes
September 26, 2009

Submitted and approved at the January 26th general meeting:

Lindley Recreation Center, 2900 Springwood Dr., Greensboro NC
Meeting called to order at 7:13 pm.
Bill Eckard, LPNA chair, presiding.

Minutes from general meeting of May 26, 2009, approved. (Palmer Mcintyre moved, Bill Schneider second)
Presentation by Lori Luce Moore, from the City of Greensboro Engineering Department, on local ordinance
enforcement:

RUCO (Rental Unit Certificate of Occupancy Inspections) applies to rental properties for new tenants begin-
ning Jan. 2009. Goal is to make sure renters are in safe, affordable housing.

City website (http://www.greensboro-nc.gov) has certificate information with documentation of RUCO inspectors
and inspections.

Zoning Dept. enforces ordinances regarding parking on unimproved properties.

Transportation Dept. deals with blocked sites at intersections.

Solid Waste Dept. deals with garbage-can related enforcement.

A full list of the code of ordinances are all online at the city website.

Bill Eckard noted that the city DOT was considering pulling the Route 9 bus off Walker Ave. and asked for any
opinions. It was noted that some Lindley School parents use public transportation to get to school events. Bill
promised to take concerns to the DOT.
Bill Schneider, LPNA zoning committee chair.
Petition for restaurant rezoning in the Minuteman Press building on Spring Garden St. Proposal is to rezone
Light Industrial to General Business and make more parking. Bill asked for any major objections but there
was general support for the change. No vote required.
Joyce Eury, social committee.
Fall festival plans all looking good for 10/17. There will be another chili cookoff.
Palmer Mcintyre, treasurer
Current balance is $3900. Since the last general report, there has been $4280 in revenue and $2849 in
expenses.
Stephanie McGovern, chair of LPNA public safety committee.
Reports on break-ins: two on Wright Ave., one on S. Lindell, one on Beechwood. Most have been in the
morning, 9-10 a.m. Requests that anyone who sees anything suspicious call 911 immediately. Police have
caught a couple suspects due to prompt reporting.

General Business

Car counts on Collier & Masonic since Dunkin Donuts opened have shown a big increase on cut-throughs.
No more plastic bottles allowed in landfill after Oct. 1.

Holiday Hardware on Spring Garden St. is closing after 50 years in business.

Attend candidate forums for City Council.

Encouraging neighbors to heed leash laws for their dogs.

Next meeting scheduled for January 26, 2010.

Meeting adjourned 8:59

Submitted by Glenn Perkins, secretary
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CONTINUED FROM PG 1

THESE WILL NOT BE OWNER OCCUPIED.THEY WILL BE APARTMENTS FOR LEASE. WHEN
KOTIS WAS ASKED ABOUT THE DENSITY (HOW MANY) HE COULDN'T ANSWER. WHEN
ASKED ABOUT PARKING. AGAIN, HE COULDN'T ANSWER. HE ALSO STATED THAT THE
NON-RESIDENTIAL COULD BE YEARS AWAY FROM DEVELOPMENT, DEPENDING ON MAR-
KET FORCES.

Because PDI IS NOT A WIDELY USED ZONING DESIGNATION IN THE CITY OF
GREENSBORO THE LPNA ZONING COMMITTEE HAS QUESTIONS REGARDING CERTAIN
WORDING IN THE CONDITIONS THAT KOTIS SET FORTH IN THE REZONING REQUEST.

FOR EXAMPLE, WHAT DOES IT MEAN FOR A PORTION OF THE LAND TO BE
RESERVED FOR NON RESIDENTIAL USES. CAN THIS RESERVED PORTION BE USED AS
PARKING TO SUPPORT RESIDENTIAL USES UNTIL NON RESIDENTIAL IS DEVELOPED? THE
CITY PLANNING STAFFS INTERPRETATION IS YES BUT, THE EXTRA PARKING SPACES
CANNOT BE USED TO INCREASE DENSITY IN THE RESIDENTIAL DEVELOPMENT.

ANOTHER CONCERN IS WHO DETERMINES THE ECONOMIC FEASIBILITY OF PRE-
SERVING THE EXISTING STRUCTURE? AGAIN, CITY STAFF STATES THAT IT WILL BE THE
DEVELOPER TO DETERMINE THE FEASIBILITY. IF THE BUILDER DETERMINES THAT THE
ENTIRE OLD MILL IS NOT ECONOMICALLY FEASIBLE IT COULD BE RAZED AND A NEW
STRUCTURE BUILT. TAX CREDITS COULD BE OFFSET BY HIGHER DENSITY IN THE RESI-
DENTIAL DEVELOPMENT.

GIVEN THE LOCATION, LPNA UNDERSTANDS THAT THE TARGETED MARKET WOULD
MOST LIKELY BE UNIVERSITY STUDENTS. THIS COULD BE THE HIGHEST-VALUED FEASI-
BLE USE OF THE PROPERTY AND THE WE WOULD NOT NECESSARILY OPPOSE THAT
OUTCOME IF THAT WERE BEING PROPOSED (WE HAVE SUPPORTED TWO MULTIFAMILY
PROJECTS ALMOST IMMEDIATELY ADJACENT TO THE ROLANE PROPERTY IN THE PAST
THREE YEARS). HOWEVER, WE WOULD LIKE CLARITY ON DENSITY AND DESIGN.

PLANNED DEVELOPMENT INFILL (PDI) IS A TRICKY ZONING DESIGNATION. OPEN FOR A
LOT OF INTERPRETATION. ADD TO THAT THE NEW PLANNED ZONING ORDINANCE
(PDO) AND WE, AS A NEIGHBORHOOD, HAVE TO BE CAREFUL AND PAY ATTENTION TO
ALL REQUESTS. IF THERE ARE QUESTIONS CONCERNS, OR COMMENTS PLEASE CON-
TACT BILL SCHNEIDER AT BSCHNEIDER@ PEPPERMOONCATERING.COM.

THE ZONING COMMISSION WILL HEAR KOTIIS’ REQUEST AT THE MARCH 8, 2010
HEARING. THE LPNA POSITION WILL BE POSTED ON OUR WEB SITE
LINDLEYPARKNC.COM PRIOR TO THE HEARING.

artisan

renovat u)ns&remodelm;},
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choose artisan:
your locally
owned & npuated
full service
renovation and
remodeling company

specializing in:

floor refinishing
floor installation
painting
carpentry

home repair
home weatherization

ask us how you can receive a
home weatherization

tax credit!

www.triadartisan.com

336.554.5370

Guy P. HArTtY PLUMBING

“Specializing in Older Faucet's and Fixtures!”

336.549.3440
336.856.9640
Licensed . Bonded . Insured
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Worship with us
Sundays at 11 a.m.
Gathering to worship ...

Departing to serve.

Lindley Park Baptist Church
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Lindley Park Neighborhood CALENDER

Districts March 8, Zoning Comm. Meeting
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April 4, Easter
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Thank You, Lindley Park Neighborhood Association

Supporters, 2010. Didn’t get your Columns?
With your supprt, the association is able to sponsor the annual Easter Egg Hunt, i i
Sprin; FIing,praII Fest, and Holiday Luminarigs. Please help us fill up thiggpage. Pick L at these locations
Dr. Brooke Schwabenton & Elmer Bilman
Murphy Townsend Dan & Maria Johnson LindleBe;tevza)(,Ienter
Michele and Ronnie Smith Virginia Driscoll Jae g AR
Jared & Beth Webb Jack Osborne & Shera Bilisoly Sisters (on Tate St.)
Claire & Jeremy Aufrance Bill & Patti Eckard Tate Street Coffee House
Jerry & Anne Baumgartner M. Gertrude Beal Gene’s Barber Shop
Norman Smith Stephanie & Shawn McGovern Spring Garden Bakery
Martha Viall Bob & Virginia Nash
Neil Swenson & Anne Cahill Dyan Arkin & Ken Snowden

Mike & Faye Manheim

4 2010 LPNA CONTRIBUTION FORM Y
Now's a good time to make a contribution to your neighborhood association. Please fill out the form and mait it with your check to the
taddress listed below. If you'd like to be involved with any of the committees, or activities, please check your preference. Note: New
Ecommittees added: Website, Ways & Means (FUN-raising activities), Neighborhood Long-Range Plan.

%Name(s) Address:

éEmaﬂ: Home Phone:

éPIease check your interest(s): ___ Environmental Issues __ FUN-raising ___ Park preservation/improvements ___ Website
_ Public Safety/Public Works (speeding, burglary, sidewalks, etc) ____ Zoning Issues __ Neighborhood Long-Range Plan

____Social activities (spring, fall events & Christmas luminaries) __ Newsletter volunteer -- help distribute in your area

$$ household contribution enclosed ($15 suggested) $ Date:
Please make checks payable to LPNA and mail to:LPNA c/o Palmer McIntyre 622 Scott Ave. Greensboro NC 27403
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